Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Universal Credit
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council does not hold the information requested.

You asked:
Under the Freedom of Information Act, how much is the Council (i) spending in 2017/18 and (ii) planning to spend in 2018/19 to offset the impact of the Universal Credit roll out in the Council’s area.
 
This includes money spent to prevent tenants from being evicted due to rent arrears caused by Universal Credit.
Answer: 
The Council does not hold the requested information and is informing you of this as required by Section 1(1) of the FOIA.

This is because the roll out to UCFS is not scheduled to take place in Leicester until 7th March 2018 therefore the Council considers it too early to be able to estimate any potential costs to the authority as a direct result of the introduction of UCFS in the city.

The roll out is being implemented by the DWP on a test, learn and rectify basis and as there are still four months until the scheduled start date in Leicester,  there is no guarantee that changes will not be made before that date. 

In summary, until the scheme has gone live it will not be clear what the direct impacts will be. 
The number of claimants who will be affected immediately, by a move onto UCFS, are not easy to predict with any accuracy, as the move is not determined by the DWP from a set date but by a change in someone's circumstances.

The potential impacts to the Council could span a number of different service areas however as the roll out has not yet taken place it is too early to clearly identify the potential levels of impact for the different service areas or try to estimate any potential costs associated to them.

Currently the intention is for services to adapt to any changes required within their current budgets/ funding arrangements, but to closely monitor the situation as the implementation rolls out.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

